Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT on October 31, 2008, the Florida Department of Environmental Protection, received a petition for a variance under Section 120.542, Florida Statutes, from Theresa Connor, Executive Director, Sarasota County, to obtain a variance or waiver from the provisions of Rule 62C-39.008, Florida Administrative Code, that require the water body shorelines of a reclaimed mine to meet minimum slope requirements, provide for naturally fluctuating water levels, and require revegetation.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Howard Hayes, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 2051 East Paul Dirac Drive, Tallahassee, Florida 32310-3760, (850)488-8217. Any written comments regarding the petition must be submitted to the Department at the above address no later than fourteen days from the date of publication of this notice.
